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The ICI has prepared the attached draft comments in response to the proposed notional
principal contract (“NPC”) regulations issued in September. [1] As discussed at the Tax
Committee meeting in October, the proposed regulations provide guidance on the scope of
the section 1256(b)(2)(B) exclusion for certain swap contracts that was passed as part of
the Dodd Frank Act. [2]  The proposed regulations extend the exclusion to cover all NPCs,
and expand the definition of NPC to cover credit default swaps (“CDS”) and potentially
bullet swaps under the new interim fixed amount concept.

The comment letter is divided into two parts. The first part addresses three important
issues raised by the proposed regulations:

Additional guidance is necessary regarding the definition of “payment” in the context1.
of bullet swaps and interim fixed amounts;
Additional guidance is necessary regarding the types of contracts that are “similar2.
agreements” for purposes of the section 1256(b)(2)(B) exclusion; and
Guidance should be issued on exchange traded notes (“ETNs”) which appear not to be3.
covered by the proposed regulations.

In the second part, the letter addresses character and timing concerns that are outside the
scope of the proposed regulations but are critically important to the fund industry:

Due to their distribution requirements, RICs have a special interest in the1.
characterization of payments under NPCs;
Further consideration should be given to the treatment of CDS; we urge that CDS be2.
accounted for under the “wait and see” method; and
NPC rules should address the proper accounting of amounts that become fixed during3.
the contract, but are not paid until maturity.

Written comments to Treasury and the IRS are due by December 15th.  Please provide your
comments on the draft by December 13th.



 

Pinank Desai
Assistant Counsel - Tax Law

Attachment

endnotes

 [1]  See Institute Memorandum [25496] dated September 19, 2011.

 [2]  See Institute Memorandum [24430] dated July 16, 2010.
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